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        Scotter Parish Council 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Minutes of the extraordinary meeting of Scotter Parish Council held on 22 February 2021, virtually via Zoom.
    

 
Parish Councillors Present: J Harper – Chairman, B Kaila, M Armstrong, P Boulton, P Wood 
 
District Cllrs Present: None 

 
In attendance:  K Mathieson – Clerk, Members of Public - 0 
 
Public Participation 

None 
 

Cllr Harper opened the meeting at 7:06pm  
 
 

2102/22  Acceptance Of Apologies for Absence 
  None 
 

2102/23 Dispensations 
  None 
 

2102/24 Declarations of Interest 
  Cllr Harper declared an interest in agenda item 5, Planning Application 142090. 
 

2102/25 Witness the Acceptance of Office signing of Paul Boulton and formally welcome him as a new 

councillor. 

 The Acceptance of Office was signing at the meeting and witness by all present. 

2102/26 Discuss New Planning Application and note any comments to be made to West Lindsey District 

Council. 
APPLICATION REFERENCE NO: 142090 

 

PROPOSAL: Outline planning application to retain existing outbuildings to create a single 
dwelling house and erection of 2no. bungalows, with access and layout to be considered and 
not reserved for subsequent applications.       

 
LOCATION: Land adj to 12-14 High Street Scotter Gainsborough DN21 3TW 

 

APPLICATION TYPE: Outline Planning Application 
 

APPLICATION CATEGORY: Minor – Dwellings 

 
https://planning.west-lindsey.gov.uk/planning/details.asp?id=142090&nb=1#content  

Following discussion and review of the application West Lindsey District Planning 

website it was resolved to note the following comments on the application. 

The Clerk for the meeting: Kyela Mathieson 
 
First Floor – Scotter Village Hall, Scotton Road, Scotter, 
DN21 3SA 
Tel: 07739 312997 
Email Clerk@scotterpc.onmicrosoft.com 
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i) The Parish Council have no objections to the application as it stands with the proposa l of 

bungalows, however if this were to change at any point objections would be raised to 

dwellings of 2 storeys or dorma bungalows. 

ii) The Parish Council wants their concerns about the entrance and road/driveway noted. 

The width of 4.1m is inadequate to support construction vehicles. The width of 4.1m for 

road/driveway is inadequate for two cars to pass.  Although a passing area has been 

incorporated this will not alleviate problems of entry and exit onto the High Street, if one 

vehicle is waiting to exit whilst another is wanting to enter. These issues also lead to 

concerns of safety for pedestrians.  

iii) The Parish Council have concerns over the consideration for drainage.  The area already 

has historical issues with sewerage drains.  Can consideration be given to underground 

water holding tanks, not soakaways to help cope with the run off water?   

Meeting Closed 7.24pm 
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